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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 2018111042
	Project Title: State Route 91 Improvement Project Between State Route 57 and State Route 55
	Lead Agency: California Department of Transportation
	Contact Name: Kathleen Dove
	Email: kathleen.dove@dot.ca.gov
	Phone Number: 657-328-6153
	Project Location: Cities of Anaheim, Fullerton, Placentia, and Orange in Orange County
	Project Description: The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) District 12, in cooperation with the Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA), is proposing to improve traffic operations on State Route 91 (SR-91) from Post Mile (PM) 4.7 to PM R10.8, State Route 57 (SR-57) from PM 15.5 to PM 16.2, and on State Route 55 (SR-55) from PM 17.4 to PM R17.9 in the cities of Anaheim, Fullerton, Orange, and Placentia in Orange County, California, a distance of approximately 6 miles. The proposed improvements would include the SR-91 freeway mainline widening, primarily in the eastbound (EB)
direction, and modifications to various interchanges, connectors, ramps, and intersections. Construction of the proposed project is expected to begin in 2026 and is anticipated to be completed in 2030, a duration of approximately 3.5 years. The alternatives are the Build Alternative, which was identified as the Preferred Alternative, and the No-Build Alternative.
This proposed project is included in the 2019 Federal Transportation Improvement Program (FTIP) as project ID ORA150110. It is also included in the Southern California Association of Government’s (SCAG) 2016-2040 Regional Transportation Plan/ Sustainable Communities Strategy (2016 RTP/SCS) as project ID 2M0736.
	Project's Effects: Caltrans has prepared an Initial Study (IS) for this project and found that the proposed project would have less than significant effects to cultural resources with the following mitigation measures incorporated since there is potential to encounter paleontological resources during construction if activities extend below 10 feet. Mitigation measure PAL-1
will require that a Paleontological Mitigation Plan (PMP) is prepared and adhered to during widening of the southern portion of the eastbound SR-91 to SR-55 connector, and construction of all bridge support columns or structures, and certain box culverts, retaining walls, and utilities.
	Areas of Controversy: NA
	List of Agencies: Responsible Agency: California Transportation Commission (CTC) and Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA)



